## LONDONASSEMBLY

## Chair of the London Assembly



Jennette Arnold OBE AM Member for North East London Hackney, Islington and Waltham Forest City Hall The Queen's Walk More London London SE1 2AA

Telephone: 020 7983 4000 Web: www.london.gov.uk

9 May 2016

## Dear Mayor

On behalf of the London Assembly, I write to offer sincere congratulations on your election and to welcome you to City Hall.

London is, as you have said, the best city in the world – but there are many issues that do still need to be addressed; the Assembly stands ready to work with you.

As you will know, Assembly Members have a democratic mandate to hold you to account. This will, on occasion, lead to Members asking searching questions of you and your team, and to robust discussions regarding what is best for our city. I'm sure you will agree that this is as it should be – but on the understanding that together, as the Greater London Authority, we are all here to improve the lives of all Londoners.

Congratulations once again.

Yours

Jennette Arnold OBE AM Chair of the London Assembly